Page 2

Columbia and Henderson Streets, all drivers of automobiles shall drive to a streetcorner to turn around, and shall do so only after making the proper signals with hand and horn.

The following changes int he names of the streets were submitted by a joint committee of the Town Club and the Community Club:

- 1. From Boundary Street to the Eastern Limit if the Town, change Franklin Street to DURHAM ROAD.
 - 2. Change Boundary Street to SPENCER STREET.
- 3. Combine Glenburnie Street and Tenney Circle to the GLENBURNIE ROAD.
 - 4. Change Hillsboro Street to HILLSBORO ROAD.
 - 5. Change Raleigh Street to RALEIGH ROAD. 6. Change Ballle Street to CALDWELL LANE.
 - 7. Change Park Place Drive to EDGEWOOD DRIVE.
 - 8. Change Rosemary Street to ROSEMARY LANE. 9. Change Pine Street to HOOPER LANE.
 - 10. Change Carter Court to WILSON COURT. 11. Combine Patterson and Ransom Streets to Ransom Street.
 - 12. Change Graham Street to VAN NUNN STREET.
- 13. Name short street running parallel to Franklin from Battle to Park Place Drive GRAHAM LANE.
- 14. Name new road to Pittsboro the PITTSBORO HIGHWAY. 15. Patterson Lane for the short street running parallel to Cameron Ave. and west of Ransom Street.

Upon motion of Alderman D.D.Carroll seconded by Alderman R.P. Andrews the following action was takes.

- 1. Not Accepted
- 2. Await future development of street
- 3. Accepted
- 4. & 5. Refferred back to Committee with the suggestion to get one name for these two if possible.
- 6. Accepted.
- 7. Accepted . Not .
- 8. Accepted
- 9. Referred back to committee with suggestion to find out if possible who gave the land for this street. 10.Accepted
- 11.Accepted
- 12. Not Accepted 13, Accepted
- 14. Not Accepted
- 15. Accepted.

The Changes actually made are:

- 3. Combine Glenburnke Street and Tenney Circle into GLENBURNIE ROAD.
 - 6. Battle Street to CALDWELL CANE.
 - 8. Rosemary street to ROSEMARY LANE
 - 10. Carter Court to WILSON COURT.
 - 11. Ransom & Patterson Streets combined to RANSOM STREET. 13. GRAHAM LANE connecting CALDWELL LANE AND Park Place
 - 15. PATTERSON LANE street west from Ransom through development made by Williams Grocery Co.

The Town Business Manager presented a request from the Delta Kappa Epsilon Fraternity for the town to cut down the sidewalk abutting their property on Cameron Avenue. This request was referred to a committee composed of Aldermen J.M. Cheek and G.M. Braune.

The Town Business Manager presented his annual report for the year ended May 31,1923. Upon motion duly passed this report was accepted and the Mamager was instructed to have it printed and distributed to the citizens of the town. (A copy on this report is shown on the following page.

Proposed Changes Street Names

School Opera RATES

\$14,678,94

D.K.E. Frat. Sidewalk

Changes

Actually

Made

Annual Report

FOR REVENUE - 1923 1923

Page 3

Expenses
Fire Chief
to Convention.

Upon motion of Alderman D.D.Carroll seconded by Alderman J.M. Cheek, duly passed, an appropriation of \$30.00 was made to help pay the expenses of Fhre Chief John L.Fpister to the National Convention of Fire Chiefs in Richmond, Va.

The Board of Aldermen adjourned at 10:30 P.M.

W.S. Roberson, Mayor.

UM News

1 November 1923

The Board of Aldermen of the Town of Chapel Hill met at 8:30 P.M., Mayor Roberson presiding.

Aldermen present were Messers. G.M.Braune, D.D.Carroll, J.M.Cheek and H.A.Whitfield.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

The Town Business Manager reported that an application for a sewer line on Hillsboro and North Streets near their intersection had been made. Upon motion of Alderman G.M.Braune seconded by Alderman H.A.Whitfield, duly passed, the Manager was instructed to have the necessary surveys made and to investigate the cost of said line and the revenue which could be derived therefrom.

The Town Business Manager recommended that immediate steps be taken to have a Sewage Disposal Plantwinstalled. Upon motion of Alderman D.D.Carroll seconded by Alderman H.A.Whitfield, duly passed, the Manager was instructed to invite Mr. H.E.Miller, Director of the Bureau of Engineering of the State Board of Health, to come here and talk with the Board of Alderman in regard to the adequacy of our sewer system and sewage disposal plants. The Manager was further instructed to invite Dr. H.W.Chase and Mr. C.T. Woolen of the University to meet with the Board at the same time.

The Town Business Manager reported that Mr. J.P.Foister's lease on the Old Fire House had expired and upon motion was instructed to rent same to the highest bidder.

Upon motion of Alderman D.D.Carroll, seconded by Alderman H.A.Whitfield, duly passed, a committee was created to condider proposed changes in the street trees and other aesthetic problems. Said committee consisting of two members of the Board of Alderman, two members of the Community Club, and a professor of Botany in the University of North Carolina. Mayor Roberson appointed Alderman G.M.Braune and J.M.Cheek to serve on this committee.

Aldermen G.M. Braune made a report on the application of Mr. Fugene Andrews to have town drain ditch in front of his property closed up. Mr. Braune recommended that the drainage at this point (Corner of Franklin and Malette Streets) be changed and a culvert installed crossing Franklin Street diagonally an shown in the accompanying sketches. Upon Motion of Alderman D.D. Carroll, seconded by Alderman J.M. Cheek, duly passed this report was accepted and the Manager was instructed to make said improvements and install said culvert if property owners benefited thereby were willing to pay one-half of the cost.

The Town Business Manager presented the following agreement which had been made with Mr. A.H.Koonce's claim of damages due him by the Town for the fracture of his leg in a town drain ditch. Upon motion of Alderman D.D.Carroll, seconded by Alderman J.M.Cheek, duly passed, the said agreement was accepted and

Upon motion of Alderman D.D.Carroll, seconded by Alderman G.M.Braune, duly passed, the Town Business Manager was allowed the sum of \$40.00 to help pay his expenses to the national convention of the City Managers' Association in Washington, D.C.

The Board of Aldermen of the town of Chapel Hill adjour-

W.S.Roberson, Mayor.

By Kuof clerk.